
 

PUBLIC PETITION NO. PE01574 

Name of petitioner

Freda Birrell on behalf of UK Association of HPV Vaccine Injured Daughters (AHVID) 

Petition title

HPV Vaccine Safety 

Petition summary

Calling on the Scottish Parliament to urge the Scottish Government to convene a 
roundtable discussion on the safety of HPV vaccines with medical/scientific 
professionals from both sides of the debate.

Action taken to resolve issues of concern before submitting the petition

Since 2008 when the HPV vaccination programme was introduced I have investigated 
the impact that the HPV Vaccines Cervarix and Gardasil were having on the health of 
some of the girls who were vaccinated in Scotland and the UK:

• I have corresponded frequently over the years with politicians from various parties in 
the Scottish Parliament and have had many private meetings with MSPs;
• In September 2012, a presentation was given to a cross-section of MSPs from the 
various political parties by myself and families whose daughters are believed to have 
been injured by, and still suffer long-term health issues from, the HPV Vaccine 
Cervarix;
• My political work has extended to London and I have had meetings with politicians in 
the House of Commons and the Countess of Mar in the House of Lords; I have also had 
meetings with my MEP, Ian Duncan as well as communicating with the UK MEPs;
• In June 2014, a presentation was given by families and their girls to Luciana Berger, 
MP and the Shadow Minister for Health.
• I continue to inform politicians in Scotland and the UK of any important information 
that I become aware of.

Petition background information

Scotland could lead the UK in protecting the health of future generations by organizing 
an open, honest scientific/medical debate in Edinburgh relating to the true benefit/risk 
profile of HPV vaccines with representatives from both sides of the issue present. This 
type of debate has already taken place in Tokyo, Japan, in February 2014 and in Paris, 
France, in May 2014.

Scientists and medical professionals from various countries could be invited to 
Edinburgh to take part in this special event and Scotland could be seen as being open 
to this type of important discussion.



Since the introduction of HPV vaccines in the UK (September 2008), many UK girls 
have become seriously ill after being inoculated.  We feel that serious concerns 
regarding the safety and efficacy of Gardasil and Cervarix have not been addressed. 
Previous Health Ministers advised that these new medical conditions were simply a 
coincidence, underlying health condition, or related to their age.  Many health officials 
have tried to identify the problem as being “psychosomatic”. 

Despite the fact that the majority of these girls were very healthy prior to vaccination, 
health department officials continue to claim “the benefits outweigh the risks.” We feel 
the cause of new health issues and the loss of education have not been significantly 
addressed to date.

We present the following information from countries where people are fighting to 
defend their children’s health and raise awareness of the dangers of HPV vaccines. 
Other countries are taking drastic actions after discovering the true impact of HPV 
vaccination programmes. We ask Scotland to do the same. Please see below:

Denmark - established special intake centres in each of their five healthcare regions to 
evaluate those suspected of having adverse reactions to Gardasil. Currently the rate of 
serious adverse reactions is estimated at 1/500. [1a, b, c]

Japan - June 2013, six short weeks after including HPV vaccines in their national 
immunization schedule, Japan suspended their recommendation for both Gardasil and 
Cervarix due to adverse reactions reported at a rate of between 1.7 and 3.6 times higher 
than the two other vaccines introduced at the same time. Subsequently, Japan 
sponsored an open discussion with scientific and medical experts from both sides of 
the HPV vaccine debate. As a result, their initial decision to rescind their 
recommendation for HPV vaccines stands. [1d]

France – April 2014, Michèle Rivasi, MEP, Green Party, called for a moratorium asking 
for EU member states to stop recommending this vaccine until more studies are 
conducted on Gardasil’s efficacy and risks. May 2014, Scientists and medical 
professionals from various countries around the world were invited to present their 
research on HPV vaccine safety in an open forum to members of the French Parliament 
and French National Health Authorities with journalists and television cameras present. 
As a result of having the opportunity to hear both sides of the vaccine debate, all 
legislators present issued a call for multiple actions to ensure the future health of their 
constituents.

September 2013, Judge Patrick Mairé handed down a decision that Gardasil was 50% 
responsible for the permanent injury of a French teenager.

Legal Cases Filed: Mr. Jean-Christophe Coubris, has filed at least 35 legal cases as of 
this date against both Laboratoire Sanofi Pasteur MSD and the French authority 
Agence Nationale du Medicament (ANSM), the French National Medicines Agency, for 
breach of their manifest duty to ensure safety and for disregard of the precautionary 
and prevention principles. One of these cases is a manslaughter charge. Attorney 
Camille Kouchner also filed a total of 14 cases.

The Institute for the Protection of Natural Health (IPSN) in conjunction with the French 
oncologist and surgeon Professor Henri Joyeux launched a French petition against the 
HPV Vaccines Gardasil and Cervarix.

Spain – Attorney Don Manuel Sáez Ochoa filed a criminal complaint against Merck-
Sanofi Pasteur Laboratories, Spanish National Health authorities, and the regional 
health authorities of the La Rioja province for injuries and disabilities suffered by an 
individual after the administration of Gardasil. In addition, AAVP (Association of Affected 
People by HPV Vaccine), together with law firm Bufete Almodóvar & Jara, filed the first 
of a long series of lawsuits for damages caused by HPV vaccines, one of which involves 
a death.

Colombia - After the administration of the second dose of Gardasil to girls in local 
schools in Carmen de Bolivar, in March 2014, hundreds of young girls were admitted to 
hospitals with mysterious new medical conditions. Inspector General Alejandro 
Ordonez issued a circular to the Ministry of Health and Social Protection, the National 



Institute of Health and several other organisations asking that priority be given to 
ensuring the right to health of those with new medical conditions after Gardasil. 
Magistrates in Colombia have assigned guardians to multiple HPV vaccine injured girls 
along with orders to the Secretary of Health in the municipality of Carmen de Bolivar 
and the Ministry of Health to organise all actions necessary to effectively dispense to 
the child plaintiffs treatments integral to those who are disabled guaranteeing the 
supply of medicines, procedures and services, including any and all required 
treatments regardless of whether or not the costs incurred are covered by the patient’s 
current health insurance program or Public Health Plan.

References:

1a)
http://www.danmedj.dk/portal/page/portal/danmedj.dk/dmj_forside/PAST_ISSUE/2015/DMJ_2015_04/A5064

1b) http://drblitshteyn.com/articles/Gardasil_and_POTS.pdf

1c) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GO2i-r39hok

1d) https://www.jstage.jst.go.jp/article/internalmedicine/53/19/53_53.3133/_article

Unique web address

http://www.scottish.parliament.uk/GettingInvolved/Petitions/PE01574 

Related information for petition

Do you wish your petition to be hosted on the Parliament's website to collect 
signatures online?

YES 

How many signatures have you collected so far?

1 

Closing date for collecting signatures online

21 / 08 / 2015 

Comments to stimulate online discussion

Many teenagers have developed serious health issues and some young people have 
died following HPV vaccination with most post mortem results unable to show a 
conclusive cause of death.  The majority of these teenagers and young women all were 
perfectly healthy prior to vaccination and then after vaccination developed health issues 
which have become difficult to diagnose and treat.  The common factor with all these 
young people is the HPV vaccine. According to Merck’s own recent trials with Gardasil 
9, using Gardasil as a comparison, the number of serious adverse reactions for 
Gardasil was identified as 2,500/100,000. How can we as a country consider this risk 
acceptable?  Please sign our petition to support having a roundtable discussion at 
Edinburgh between medical professionals and scientists from both sides of the debate 
to consider the safety of the HPV vaccines in greater detail.




